Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 18th March, 2013.

Present:, Hugh McClintock, John Bannister, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, Susan Young, Andrew Househam, David Miller, Anthony Hopwood, Roland Backhouse, Richard Mallender, Nigel Lee, Peter Briggs (later).

Apologies were received from: Jonathan Avis, Thomas Madar, Mara Ozolins.

Opening Discussion: The meeting began with a lively and constructive discussion with Kevin Greaves, County Councillor and opposition portfolio holder for transport, and Sean Parks, Local Transport Plan Officer for the County Council

Matters Arising: Hugh is still awaiting a reply from Ken Clarke re A453 and cycling provision on the new Mill Hill roundabout, to provide a safe connection to the new NET Terminus Park and Ride site (Clifton line).
City Council Rights of Way consultation is open till 15th April. We should encourage as many Pedals members to reply. Ridewise is now concentrating on Nottingham City so will not be having a stall.
West Br S G. 18th May. Arthur is willing to co-ordinate for the Pedals stall – needs to follow up with Karina Wells and WeGo.
Newsletter print run could be reduced to 400 as members have agreed to accept it by pdf. Contributions to newsletter – text, photos, cartoons all welcome.
Suggested issue to raise at AGM – someone to take on “Monthly Updates” – 
Susan suggests that this could be a list of new items to look at on the website.

Meetings attended by Pedals members:

Peter Briggs went to Broxtowe Transport Sub-group meeting – see brief report under AOB.
Susan attended Lenton/Dunkirk Local Residents Forum – there has been success in reducing cycle theft in the area, and the group are interested in keeping dialogue open with cyclists.

CDG – Hugh, Peter B and Andrew to attend on Wed. 27th.

Finance & Membership – David E has transferred £5500 to Triodos, as we needed to pay for printing of last newsletter, which Portland College have only now billed us for the November issue.

David E followed up a couple of people that had not received copies of CCF even though they had paid for them. Pete E has been away but it appears that the system is not working fully. This function fits best with the membership secretary role.  Hugh said that he had a small stock of spare CCF books, to help in case of particularly urgent deliveries being required, e.g orders wanted for a birthday present, if the membership secretary was away.
Forthcoming Meetings:

AGM, Sat. 23rd March, 10.30 at Friends Meeting House – Susan will email round those not present tonight to check that current office holders are happy to continue next year.
Cycle City Expo – 26th April in B’ham – some free tickets available. Andrew M likely to take up one of these.

Nottingham Green Festival – 26th May. Stall is booked but no more details yet.

HS2 Toton Station proposal meeting in Stapleford – Hugh is planning to attend on Wed. 20 March.
Cyclenation AGM – Peter B is planning to attend. Roy Wilson also expressed an interest in attending.

Cycle Live – will again be a weekend of events, including opportunity for a Pedals stall on the Saturday.

Facilities: Oakdale Road  - Arthur replied after discussion at last meeting, and there followed some useful email discussion, but the City council have decided to go ahead with current proposal as they could not see a way of implementing a safer location for the bus stop without the use of a build out.

Richard Mallender commented that there is an audit of cycle facilities around Biulwell area, which could feed into some of the LTSF work. There is some funding available through workplace parking levy for employers to help towards cycling facilities.

AOB: Hugh – CTC offer support to local campaigners before local govt. elections in May. Hugh will reply to explain what we have done so far and to encourage CTC to contact their members to work with us, and to send same set of questions to candidates to all Pedals members.
Email exchange from Chris Bexton – Andrew offered to look at the Radford Road.

Broxtowe Transport Sub-group. Funding is available to improve cycling at Beeston Station – but these may not be in place by the time of the closure of Nottingham Station. Discussion of disruption in Beeston/Chilwell due to NET works, but Peter’s impression is that County are not interested in taking this issue further.

Chairs for forthcoming meetings:

Hugh to chair April, Andrew M: May, Susan: June.

Membership & Finance: David E reported: Triodos account is now open. There is now around £7,800 in the current account. David suggests putting £6,000 into this new savings account. This was agreed. Andrew proposed a vote of thanks for the work David has put in to getting this sorted. Discussion point for a future meeting is the idea for wider ethical investment, eg. in a housing co-op.  
AOB. Terry reported that CTC will be discussing their own plans for Rural Rides at their next meeting. Andrew M reported that there is funding for further publicity of Rural Rides over the next year at least, but there are some conditions. All Rides will need to start within the City. Susan suggests that there needs to be some co-ordination so that similar rides are not planned on the same day. Rural Rides website is still in use, but there is currently no central co-ordination of the programme.
The meeting closed at 9.40 pm. 

